Preparation and Administration Directions for the Donahue SLC Surveys

The last page is to be distributed to faculty and staff who will be administering the survey to students.

1. Please remember to schedule time for the surveys to be administered to teachers and students during the 2-week period following April vacation, Monday, April 28 and Friday, May 9.  (You should receive them before April vacation.)

2. The teacher survey should be administered to all of your high school teachers, including SpEd, who work in the building. Administrators and guidance counselors do not need to complete the survey. Last year, the best teacher survey completion rate came from Oxford Hills, which provided time during a faculty meeting for the surveys, and then collected them as an "exit slip."

3. We anticipate most schools will administer the student survey during advisory. I think most schools found that 25 minutes was enough time for students.

4. GSP will pay for the mailing costs of returning the surveys to the Donahue Institute. However, if it's not too much trouble, we would appreciate it if the schools would be willing to mail the surveys and then bill us for the mailing costs, rather than have your school coach carry the boxes to the GSP office for mailing.

5. A few inaccurate survey responses may have been made in the past due to missed connections between terminology used in survey items and different terminology used in the school that actually refers to the same thing. We have identified two such terms in the student survey and four such terms in the teacher survey. In order to increase the accuracy of the survey data, please take a few minutes with teachers at a faculty meeting or other forum, and with students in advisory or other forum, to explicitly explain these potentially missed terminology connections. Below in bold are the four terms from the teacher survey, followed by some draft language to facilitate the appropriate connections. The two terms from the student survey are in the student survey administration directions on the last page.

- "Teacher Leadership" 

In our school, teacher leaders include grant coordinators, team leaders, PLG facilitators, department chairs, committee chairs, etc.

- "Professional Development"

In our school, this includes PLGs, cross-school seminars, and other workshops and conferences, etc. (You may want to emphasize the fact that PLGs are a type of professional development - many teachers don't seem to think of them as such.)

- “Professional Learning Groups”

In some of the five schools there are groups that are not usually called PLGs but meet as PLGs for a significant portion of their meetings; the following groups should be considered PLGs for the purpose of this survey:

• South Portland: 9th grade teams, CFGs, and Department Prep meetings 

• Oxford Hills: Grade Level Teaching Teams, Grade Level Meetings, and Department Meetings.

- "Process of Continuous Improvement/Continuous Improvement Efforts (i.e. my school makes changes to improve student learning and education)"

In our school, these efforts include efforts to increase student voice in school decisions, all grant funded activities, all professional development activities, accreditation activities, etc. (You may want to be even more specific.)

6. When you have collected the surveys please mail them no later than Friday, May 16, to:

Joe Wyman

UMass Donahue Institute

100 Venture Way, Suite 5

Hadley, MA  01035

Administration Directions for the Donahue SLC Student Survey

Please include simple attendance records for the day of administration including total number of students absent, broken down by grade level if possible. We want all students to take the survey unless they are absent that day. The survey should take between 15-20 minutes for most students.

Please use these directions as you feel necessary:

· Tell students that the survey is meant to help the school gain valuable feedback from students on what they are doing well and what areas they may need to improve upon. Their honest and thoughtful answers are most appreciated.

· Explain to the students that the survey is anonymous which means no one will be able to match their name with their answers. Therefore, they should not put their name anywhere on the survey.

· They can use black or blue pen, or pencil, to fill in responses. NO felt tip or gel pens.

·  They should neatly fill in the bubble next to their response. They should not use check marks or slashes. If they wish to change a response, simply use an X to cross out the wrong answer and fill in the correct bubble.

· Importantly, if they are unsure of their answer, or if the question does not apply to them, they should simply skip that question and move on. On the other hand, if they don’t understand the question they should ask the person administering the survey for help. Please note that it appears that two student survey items may have yielded inaccurate data in the past due to students not making the connection between the terminology used in the survey item and different terminology used in the school that actually refers to the same thing. In order to increase the accuracy of the survey data, please explain to students what the following two survey terms refer to in the context of your school:

- "Written Post-secondary Plan" 

In our school, this is called the Aspirations Plan, or Post-graduation Plan, etc.

- "Process of Continuous Improvement/Continuous Improvement Efforts (i.e. my school makes changes to improve student learning and education)"

In our school, these efforts include efforts to increase student voice in school decisions, all grant funded activities, all professional development activities, accreditation activities, etc. (You may want to be even more specific.)

· Explain what they should do when they are finished. We can’t provide any direction here as I suspect different strategies will be used. Importantly, students should be able to “hand in” their completed surveys without anyone seeing their answers. We recommend the completed surveys are collected together in a large envelope and returned to your school’s SLC grant evaluation coordinator for mailing back to the UMass Donahue Institute.
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